To Governors, Head-Teachers, Bursars Finance and Admin Staff of Maintained Schools 
Sale of School Meals to Adults
Further to the note of 29 June 2017, you are reminded that income from the sale of school meals to adults (excluding cold take away food) is liable to VAT at 20%.  Any food sold to adults that is eaten in school canteens is liable to VAT at 20%.  Hot food, whether eaten in the canteen or taken away, is liable to VAT at 20%.  Cold food that is taken away from the canteen to be eaten elsewhere is zero rated.  Where schools do not charge for adult meals, no VAT is due as there is no income.

Those schools that post their income directly to Voyager should use Tax Code AR when posting this income.  Those schools that do not use Voyager should account for VAT on this income on their monthly VAT returns to BCC Schools Finance Team.

Schools that have not accounted for VAT on this income need to correct this, going back 4 years to September 2013.  Hence, schools need to identify income from adult school meals dating back to September 2013.  Please see the attached link (enclosed form) on how to do this. If your school has correctly accounted for VAT on this income, please confirm by submitting a nil return.
Please reply by 31 October 2017.
HMRC are aware that not all schools have been compliant with this requirement and will be checking that BCC is correcting historical transactions and getting it right from now on.  Therefore, if schools do not submit a return HMRC will calculate a VAT charge per school which may be passed on to your school.  Furthermore, HMRC may also charge penalties and interest which may also be recharged to those schools that have not correctly accounted for VAT.

Please contact BCC’s VAT Team on 303 2691 if you have any queries:

Leigh Nash - (Business Analyst VAT) – Leigh.Nash@birmingham.gov.uk
Janet Morritt – Tax Advisor – Janet.Morritt@birmingham.gov.uk
Ruth Hill – Tax Advisor - Ruth.A.Hill@birmingham.gov.uk
